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Hello out there~ as I write this letter, we 
are in the midst of the Coronavirus 
scare.  The local efforts and the nation-
wide response to the crisis and the 
spread of the virus have given us the 
support and leadership that are needed at 
such a time.  Our daily lives have truly 
been affected and we hold on to our 
safety and health.  I am reaching out to 
you all to share that we are all in this 
together and we must do our parts to 
follow the CDC guidelines that will help 
to protect all of us during this difficult 
time.  Let us get through this and look 
forward to fresh air, hugs from loved 
ones and friends and a happy smile on 
our faces.   Yes, when you read this, 
spring has sprung.  The birds are singing 
and we should be dancing again!  Yes, 
we surely do miss our dancing and gath-

erings with our friends. 
 
Actually with the mild weather that we 
have had, it hardly seems like we even 
had winter.   One snow at Thanksgiving 
gave us a taste, but other than that as I 
write this letter; it is 55 degrees in 
March.  I guess we have been lucky. 
The Battlefield Boogie Club has had no 
cancellations due to weather, just Moose 
Lodge renovations and committee 
nights. Not bad.  We are so fortunate to 
have the Moose to call our home. I 
know the setting is not a “night club”, 
but our little candles and table arrange-
ments, lower lighting and lights around 
the DJ booth give us a feeling of an ele-
gant club….ok, work with me on this. 
Be happy that we have a place to dance 
and that the management is good to us.  
 
We have so many great BBC members, 
and specifically two of our members 
Donna and Larry have been with us 
since the beginning.  We are concerned 
about their little grandson, Kellan, who 
is only 6 years old and is very ill bat-
tling a tough road. The little guy faces 
each day of challenge beyond descrip-
tion with the support of his family and 
friends.     There is a fund raiser dinner 
planned soon. Watch for the announce-
ment in the Bugle Call and please keep 
Kellan in your prayers.   
  
Well, SOS was canceled for the spring 
due to the virus.  They are planning a 
Fall SOS, so if you have not already 
gotten your cards, we still have them.  
The cards will get you into the clubs 
during SOS.  They are less expensive 
here than in Myrtle Beach.   If you have 
never been to SOS, just ask one of us 
and we can give you some highlights of 
the experience.  It really is fun and defi-
nitely good medicine. 
 
When we get back to normal during 

2020, we plan to in-
crease our member-
ship and generate 
more ideas for a fun 
year.   If you have 
ideas and suggestions, please let us 
know what you are thinking.   We want 
to make it a great year.  When you are at 
the Moose Lodge on Wednesday nights, 
take a look at the painting of a majestic 
Moose that we donated to the Lodge.  It 
is hanging on the wall in the room next 
to where we dance.  We now have a 
painting plate on it with our citation.  Be 
proud, we have made a mark at the 
Moose Lodge and it stands out!  Thank 
you Brigitte, our member and friend for 
her generosity in originating the dona-
tion!  So before the virus outbreak, we 
had a great Valentine dance night.  We 
had 12 or more students in our dance 
class. All of them were high spirited and 
ready to learn the shag. Several of the 
students have joined our club and plan 
to become active members. Welcome 
aboard!  That is what makes me happy!   
Our hearts were light with the games 
and snacks celebrating Valentine’s Day.    
Unfortunately we could not have a St. 
Patrick’s Day celebration because the 
Moose Lodge management  needed our 
dance room for Moose activities. But, as 
I write this, we are actively planning 
more fun dance nights.   It is all for you! 
 
In closing, we have our membership 
drive now, so bring new members and 
come dance with us as much as you can.  
Please stay safe, wash your hands often 
and be prudent in your comings and 
goings. We want to do whatever it takes 
to prevent the spread of the bad stuff 
and to ward off any chance of 
exposures.   –The times re-
quire more personal responsi-
bility, let us do our part.  Let 
the good times roll! 
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                               Dance 2nd, 4th and 5th Wednesdays of each month with the 
Battlefield Boogie Club   

Fredericksburg, Virginia 
Lessons start at 7:00 pm—dance until 9:30 

 
 Dance every Wednesday night with the Northern Virginia Shag Club at the  
 Arlington-Fairfax Elks Lodge. 8421 Arlington Blvd. VA 6:30-10:30pm 
 
                     Watch the Bugle Call for more events coming  
 

    SOS Mid-Winter  CANCELLED N. Myrtle Beach 

                   

          What’s Up! 

                  Linda Fisher     linda442@verizon.net 
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 2020  Officers 

President                               Audrey Borja                                             ledgestonemanor@aol.com                                                                                                                                        

                 703-401-5050 

Vice President    Ann Martin                                                 annmartin13@yahoo.com   

Treasurer:                    Darlene Weaver                           dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Acting Secretary:                 Linda Fisher                                               linda442@verizon.net 

 

Board of Directors 

                                Wes Kirchner                                             shagginwes@aol.com  

    Don Borja                                                    ledgestonemanor@aol.com              

    Donna Dinger                                            normandy2@verizon.net 

                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Dennis Bushor              bushorld@comcast.net  

Newsletter:                  Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

Dance Committee                            Don Borja, Chair                                                             

Dance Consultant                Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Dance Instructors:                           Don & Audrey Borja and Wes & Shirley Kirchner 

Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com 

Fund Raising: Sharing                                                             

Marketing/Promotion:                    Wes Kirchner                                              wezleek@aol.com  

Membership:    Darlene Weaver             dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com                         

Sunshine:                                           Linda Fisher                                                  linda442@verizon.net                                                               

Hospitality:                                          

                                                     Note! 

At this writing, current upcoming events are canceled due to the Coronavirus .  
We are all on hold in reporting on make-up dates until we have clearance from 
the Coronavirus crisis.  
Everyone stay tuned, take care and follow CDC guidelines for health safety. 



Happy Feet Do Six Steps 
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   NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email communications for up-

coming events. The dates posted below are proposed 

dates for dance lessons. 

 

                  Beginner Steps for April 
 

April       08                    Basic, Female Turn, Male Turn, 

                                       Start 

                 22             Basic, Review Female, Male  

                                       Turn, & Start,  Crossover Basic 

              

May       Beginner Steps for May 
 

   
                 13              Basic, Review Pivot 

                   27              Basic, Pivot with a Tuck 

  

                 Beginner Steps for June 

 

June       10               Basic, Female,Male Turns 

                                    Start,  Triple Basic 
                 24              Basic, Apple Jack  
 
Since we meet only on specific Wednesdays of the month,  

those  who would like to  take  more comprehensive dance 

steps or more advanced lessons, they are available through the 

dance instructors on a private basis.  

 

                              Note! 

Because of the Coronavirus 

(COVID-19) the Dance Schedule will be 

Temporarily suspended. Check the Bugle 

Call for updates.  

        

         
          April/May/June 

 

 
 

                    April 
 
   
  BEEMAN,  JOHN                04/07 
 
 
 

     

                      May 
 
 
   LOCKLAIR, LARRY   05/18 
 

 
        

           June  

  
     
   JENNINGS, HEATHER    06/06 
 
 
    BORJA, DON                06/20 
 
 
   KIRCHNER, SHIRLEY    06/22 
 
 
   LOCKLAIR, JOANN    06/25 

*5th Wednesday of the month will be a dance night. 
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bill frosticK 
  
                 
 
 

   Craig Jennings 

Ron  Lipps 
 
         Temporarily on  a break, 
                Be back soon. 
     Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 

craig jennings  
       
              March 25 
 
   
 

Check the weekly bugle for any changes in Schedules 

    Dicky Estes                                                       
 
           April    22 
            

Dicky Estes                                                      



January/February/March 2020    

   Vol.  VI No. I 

The Bugle   Battlefield Boogie 

By  Craig       

Jennings       



We extend warm welcomes 

to new and old BBC members! 
Join us on dance night! 

----------------------------------------------- 

The Bugle 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every Wednes-
day night and through e-mail.  Don Borja 
can be reached through his e-mail  
(ledgestonemanor@aol.com) and Dennis 
Bushor on Wednesday nights.  They are 
our BBC member representatives for logo 
sales.  Please support your club while 
getting quality merchandise at reasonable 
prices.  We recently added shoe bags to 
our inventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get one 
of each. 

  Shoe Bags-       
  Shirts –             
  Hats -                
  Huggies-          
  Bags -   $ 30.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 
YOU HELP? 
 If you have com-
puter skills and 
would like to help 
the BBC to com-
pile and produce the BBC Bugle 
newsletter, please contact a board 
member listed in the newsletter.  
We have a staff that has carried 
the responsibility of the newsletter 
for years, and we would like for 
someone else to have the oppor-
tunity to experience this fun filled 
activity.  We look forward to hear-
ing from you. 

     Weather Emergencies! 
 
Watch your Bugle Call emails for 
weather emergency notices.  
 
We try to be cautious in coming 
out to dance.  Lets think safety! 

Thank You! 
 

DVD’s 
Want to practice and perfect 
those basic dance steps?  
See Wes or Audrey to pur-
chase Beginner DVD’s for 
just $10.00. 

We are now 
Taking  
Orders... 

Join a Committee to contribute to planning our BBC activities and events!  

You will  be glad you did! 

 
Franklin Shag Club, gramelia@yahoo.com     Lynch-
burg Shag Club                                                                                                   
www.lynchburgareashagclub.com 
Richmond Shag Club www.shagRVA.org 
Roanoke Valley Shag Club,                
www.rvsc.memberlodge.com 
Virginia Beach Shag Club 

HOWARD, CAROL 

SIMPSON, BONNIE 

SIMPSON, RICK 

IROSSI, TARA 

RAY, DUANE (CADET) 

 
Battlefield Boogie Club,                                                       
  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 
Boogie On The Bay Shag Club, 
  www.boogieonthebay.com 
Colonial Shag Club (Newport News), 
  www.colonialshagclub.com 

Visit the club websites for venues and schedules. 



              Time:   7:00-9:30+ pm  - Free Dance Lessons 
    Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  

For more Information:  703-401-5050 

       Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #1655 

  11917 Cherry Rd, Fredericksburg, VA  22407 

Beach Music 

Battlefield 

On The 2nd, 4th and 5th Wednesday Of The Month 

Boogie Club 

Come Join Us 

Be fancy or do 

Your own thing 

  Carolina Shag 


